

Select Board's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine 12/16/2024

A true record is recorded:

Those present:

**Brad Totten** 

Marc Bernier

David Towle

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative: signed warrants and minutes for 12/09/2024. Marc made the motion to accept the minutes, David second, all in favor.

## Other business:

- Tom- stated that he got a call from Darren Freeman about wanting to look at the Fire Station kitchen
  area so he could bid on it. Brad contacted Chris Crossman but did not hear back from him. Melanie
  contacted Jason Stark and Tom Davis to inform them about the bid sheets for the Fire Station. Tom
  suggested that the bids be due by 1/13/2025 and opened that night at Select Board meeting. The
  Board agreed.
- David Manfredi- was in to go over the preliminary 2025 budget draft with the Board. Tom Garrepy, John Lewis and Seth Skelton were in to give the Board an explanation of their proposed budgets. David will get a memo out to every department to get their reports in for the Town report. Also, he will call the printing company to ensure they are still available to print the Town Report books. David said he would need to purchase new payroll compliance posters (\$150 for 3 yrs.) The Board agreed.
- Board- The Board received a copy of the e-mail from Richard Qualey regarding Ron Dall. They asked Melanie to, 1. call the Town Attorney and send all information on Ron Dall's case to them. 2. Look to

see if there was any email correspondence. 3. Marc called Jr. Card for information on the pumping of the tank when it froze. David M. will call to see if they have any invoices.

• The Board discussed the Holiday closure. It was decided to close the Town office on Tuesday December 24<sup>th</sup> and Tuesday December 31, 2024.

Adjournment at 8:10 PM. Motion by Marc, second by Brad, all in favor.

Respectfully submitted by

Melanie R. Page Town Clerk
Melanie R. Page